
 
 
 

 
 
 
January 22, 2013 
 
 
Dear Lisgar Neighbours, 
 
I am writing this letter to you following the recent flooding event that took place in the Lisgar 
community. The heavy rain on Sunday, Jan. 13 coupled with the rapidly melting snow brought 
about water seepage that affected six homes along Osprey Boulevard and one home on 
Alderwood Trail. 
 
I cannot begin to express how disappointed I was to hear that homes in Lisgar faced water 
damage yet again and so I can only imagine how those living in the affected area felt. I had so 
hoped that the extensive work carried out by city and regional staff during the last year would 
have prevented further flooding. For more than a year, I have made and continue to make this 
issue my top priority. Keeping our staff focussed on efforts to reduce future risk to your 
properties in a timely fashion, meeting with our task force on a number of occasions, and 
providing the community with regular updates about the activities taking place in the pond and 
along the creek, I was hopeful we were on the right path toward a solution. And now this… 
 
In the days following the January 13 flood event, I have been responding to the many individual 
e-mails and phone calls that have come to my office and meeting with residents who were 
personally affected. As well, I have been meeting with City staff regularly to request answers for 
the host of questions being raised by members of the community. In fact, together with the 
Mayor, I have another meeting this afternoon with the Commissioner of Transportation and 
Works where I will be calling for him and members of his staff to attend a public meeting to 
address this issue. Even so, I didn’t want to wait another day to send this letter out to you. 
Once I have more information, I will be sure to inform you.  
 
Unfortunately, I don’t have answers to the technical questions being asked of me; I don’t have a 
background in engineering or storm water management. But our City staff members do. I am 
determined to use the political influence that I have—that you have entrusted to me—to bring 
City staff to the table to address your concerns. The other big advantage to being together all in 
the same room is that everyone gets the same message communicated in the same way and 
that can serve to clear up any misunderstandings and inaccuracies that may have arisen in the 
community. 
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I have appended to this memo a letter from myself and Mayor McCallion that was sent to some 
Lisgar residents last week. The content was prepared by the Transportation and Works 
department in order to give a factual account of what transpired in the hours and days 
following this recent flood event. It left little room for me to express my grave concern about 
this matter and I apologize if it read like I didn’t really care. I do. 
 
I understand and can appreciate the frustration and anxiety many of you are living with 
because of the flooding events that have occurred in our neighbourhood. This is your home… 
the place where you live and spend most of your time… and likely your single biggest 
investment. Please know that I am on your side, advocating for you to the City, Region, and 
Conservation Authority to find a satisfactory resolution. You want answers and I want them too. 
Some answers we are all still waiting for and hopefully they will come to light with the 
engineering consultant’s study report. In the meantime we will push to get the answers that are 
available to us now or, at the very least, provide a forum for more questions to be asked. 
 
I sincerely appreciate your patience and support during this challenging time.   
 
Kindest regards, 

 
Sue 
 
 
Sue McFadden 
Ward 10 Councillor 
City of Mississauga, Region of Peel 
 
 

PS: As always, if you have further questions or concerns, please contact me at 
Sue.McFadden@Mississauga.ca or 905-896-5010 
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